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FACT SHEET 

 
The New Mexico Medical Board has merged with the Osteopathic Physicians 

effective as of July 1, 2021.  Effective as of now, any Osteopathic Physician is to 

apply to the New Mexico Medical Board. 

 

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 
 
 

1. Are and fees, including licensure fees, changing? 

 
 Yes, some fees are changing.  All fees are coinciding with the current fees that 

the NM Medical Board charges for the Medical Doctor profession. For the most 

part most fees are remaining the same.  Telemedicine application fee will now 
be $400, and tri-annual Telemedicine renewal will also be $400.  Verifications of 

Licensure will be $37. 
 

2. Does a Criminal History Background Check need to be completed to issue an 

Osteopathic Physician license?  

 

Yes, the requirement by the Board is that a completed Criminal Background 
check is needed to issue any License.   
 

3. As an applicant, where do I mail my documentation for my license application? 

 

You can mail your documentation into the Board office at NMMB, 2055 South 
Pacheco Street, Bldg. 400, Santa Fe, NM 87505.  You can also fax in to (505) 476-
7233.  You also can have documentation emailed in to the main board email at 

nmbme@state.nm.us . 
    

4. How do I update my address? 

 
You can mail, email or fax in your updated address to the Board Office.  The 

Board requires both a personal address and a business address for your file.  The 
personal address remains confidential.  The business address is used for the 
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public and will be displayed on the licensee look up online on our website.  For 
convenience we have a form that you can fill out to update your address, click 

on this link: 
https://www.nmmb.state.nm.us/docs/forms/NMMB%20Address%20Change%20F

orm.pdf 
 

 

5. Where do I locate the Osteopathic Physician Application?   

 

The Osteopathic Physician Application is located on the website under Licensing,  
Physician Application. 
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